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Gadsden Independent School District

P.O. Box C

San Miguel, New Mexico 88058

Phone (505) 233-3236

Fax (505) 233-0904

	Sharon Duncan
	Edward R. Marrufo

	Principal
	Administrative Intern



Ms. Mora,


The Administration and Staff of San Miguel Elementary School would like to propose a Continuous Learning Calendar for the 2006-2007 school years.  We believe it would be in the best interest of the students, staff and community to adopt this calendar.


Our rational for a Continuous Learning Calendar is first and foremost we would be on the same calendar as all the other elementary schools in our vicinity.  Second, when the other schools are on intercession some of our services are interrupted, such as Social Workers, Diagnosticians and so on.  Also the 3 week intercessions would provide an excellent opportunity to target the students who are in the “Nearing Proficiency” category.  At some point we would also like to provide Enrichment Activities for our students during intercession.  Another area that we researched was the overlapping days between the Traditional Calendar and the Continuous Learning Calendar.  The Traditional Calendar which we are presently on allows for a one week break in the fall and spring, and a three week break over the Christmas Holidays.  The Continuous Learning Calendar allows for a three week break in the fall and the spring and also during the Christmas Holidays.  There would be a difference of twenty days off between the two calendars.  However, on the Continuous Learning Calendar schedule the students go on summer break June 7, and the Traditional Calendar gets out on May 23, so in actuality there is only a difference of ten days between the two calendars.  Lastly, I think that the Continuous Learning Calendar would be advantageous to the students because they would have less time to regress in their studies with a shorter summer break.


A staff and parent survey was taken, and the majority of our staff voted for the Continuous Learning Calendar, while it is obvious by their answers that many parents seemed confused as to the difference between the two calendars.   Ms. Duncan and I would like to ask you if this request could be presented to the school board at the next meeting on October 10, 2005.  Your assistance in this matter would be greatly appreciated!








Sincerely,








Sharon Duncan








Principal, San Miguel








Edward Marrufo








Administrative Intern, San Miguel
